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Post Office Box 532287 
Los Angeles, CA 90053-2287 

(323)255-2276 

 
 
 
 
 
April 22, 2021 
 
 
 
Honorable Paul Krekorian, Chair 
Budget and Finance Committee 
c/o Holly L. Wolcott, City Clerk 
200 North Spring Street, Room 395 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Councilmember Krekorian: 
 
LOS ANGELES FIRE DEPARTMENT – BUDGET REQUESTS FY 2021-22 
 
The Chief Officers Association is in full support of the seven budget requests being 
made by Fire Chief Ralph Terrazas.  These are significant requests that impact 
firefighter safety, response operations and service delivery to the many diverse 
communities of Los Angeles that we are proud to serve on a daily basis. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this additional funding which will allow the Los 
Angeles Fire Department to continue providing exceptional public safety and emergency 
services. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Executive Board 
 
 
 
 
Jaime Moore 
President 
Chief Officers Association 
Los Angeles City Fire Department 
 
 
cc: Ralph Terrazas, Fire Chief 
 


